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Greater Golden Hill Planning Committee  
Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, January 9, 2019, 6:30 P.M. 
-Golden Hill Recreation Center- Community Meeting “Clubhouse” 

This is the smaller building adjacent to the main gym, and is along Golf Course Dr., near 
26th St., off of Russ Blvd. 2600 Golf Course Dr. is the address for all City facilities along 
this street. 
 
www.sandiego.gov/planning/community/cpg 
www.goldenhillplanning.com  

 
Call to Order at 6:34pm. 
Present: Cheryl Brierton, Sabrina DiMinico, David Swarens, Victoria Curran, Richard 
Santini, Susan Bugbee, Joe Coneglio, Molly Brooks, Oscar Medina, Tim Briggs, Kathy 
Vendenheuvel, Michael Nazarinia, and Susanna Starcevic. Total 13 in attendance. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Review/Approval of Minutes of November meeting, 2018 
Cheryl did the count, 8 yes 5 abstain due to absence at last meeting, those who 
abstained are Joe, Susan, Sabrina, Victoria, and Molly. 
 
Additions and/or Deletions to Agenda: None 
 
Governmental Reports  
39th Senate District –Toni Duran,  

Name  Present Absent 

Maggie Fulton    x 

Cheryl Brierton  x   

Sabrina DiMinico  x   

David Swarens, Chairperson  x   

Mary Sparks    x 

Victoria Curran  x   

Richard Santini   x   

Susan Bugbee, Elections Chair  x   

Joe Coneglio  x   

Molly Brooks  x   

Oscar Medina  x   

Cristina Magana    x 

Tim Briggs   x   

Kathy  Vandenheuvel, Vice‐Chairperson  x   

Michael Nazarinia, Secretary   x   

Susanna Starcevic   x   
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619) 645-3133, Toni.Duran@sen.ca.gov:  Not Present  
 
53rd Congressional District Representative, Susan Davis’ Office – Ashley 
Campbell: Ashley.campbell@mail.house.gov : 
42 new women in DC. Education is a priority and opposing Trump’s agenda. 
Mentorships and apprenticeships is a priority. Shutdown of government, she is opposed 
to it. Learn More: facebook.com/RepSusanDavis Twitter: @RepSusanDavis 
Instagram:@RepSusanDavis  
This month at Skyline Branch Library November 28th open office hours 5:30-7pm.  
 
Richard Santini: What are top 3 or 5 things she will be focused on come January? 
Ashley Campbell: Military Families, Veterans 
 
City Planner –Bernard Turgeon 619) 533-6575  bturgeon@sandiego.gov : Not present. 
  
Council District 3 Christopher Ward’s office Representative Brett Weise:  
(619) 236-6633 bweise@sandiego.gov New city council president, new committee 
assignments, see handout. Annual census is in two weeks on the 28th. Interview 
homeless, last year it was over 8,000. Passed ban on Styrofoam. Plastic straws are 
banned. Office has begun budget discussions starting now for 2020 fiscal years. Deficit 
is $28M. Mayor is cutting 3% across all departments. May is when budget season 
starts. Multimodal path is in this year’s budget for design. Prop 68 funds sought for this. 
Contact the Department of environmental services and Councilmember Ward’s office for 
small businesses who can’t meet the requirement to go to non-styrofoam. Asylum 
seekers will be included in the census count. Is the way it’s being counted changing 
again, 2 to 3 months, 60-80 per day being released into the county, but most have 
families across the country. They will be counted in the census on the 28th. Victoria says 
on F street and 22nd, the trash is piling up from people living in their cars and RVs. What 
can we do to get clean up? If trash is seen on the sidewalk, then use the Get It Done 
App or website. 
 
Community Relations Police Officer Kevin Vasquez, SDPD: 
kvasquez@pd.sandiego.gov vendors in parks are now legal thanks to the state law so 
there will be an uptick in the area. They will need a food handling permit but SDPD will 
not be enforcing this since it’s a civil issue. Rationale for the law was to legalize a 
practice that is already happening.  
 
Non-agenda public comment: None. 
 
Chair’s Report by David Swarens:  
AB 216, ballots being  mailed out for elections to GGHPC and David is still inquiring and 
finding out if we can do this but not certain yet.  
Permanent supportive housing for each district. 
MTS transit routes David checked on and no news on that yet. 
Bike routes.  
Something about a 16 bed 9 bath unit on 24th that is being marketed as investment. 
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Vice Chair Report by Kathy Vandenheuvel: 
Kathy met with Molly Chase, our councilmember for our District 3 Christopher Ward’s 
Chief of Staff, on December 12, about 20th and B and east mesa precise plan and our 
community plan for the 20th and B. If the council member proceeds with any 
development, he will engage with the community. 
Other item, attended airport noise advisory committee meeting December 19 updated 
the quieter home program. Spend 2.7m working with 600 home owners. 1000 units for 
525 homeowners on wait list. She emailed me and one interesting fact was 19 curfew 
violations and 73% of noise complaints came from 19 homes. 
Curfews apply to departures only. 
New program is called neighborhood equity. IF in the zone of the airport noise, program 
to allow air conditioning on units since if doors opened the noise goes up. 
From Kathy’s emailed Vice Chair report: 
“San Diego County Regional Airport Authority (SDCRAA) 
Airport Noise Advisory Committee Meeting – December 19, 2018 
Quieter Home Update 
Spend $2.7 M in October/November 2018, working with over 600 homeowners 
1,000 units / 525 applicants on the waitlist 
Approximately 270 projects completed in 2018 
There was a delay in contracts due to a low number of bidders and ability to get through backlog 
Missed Approaches  
113 missed approaches in October/November 2018 which is less than 1% of aircrafts 
Early Turns 
63 early turns in October/November 2018, 40% higher than this timeframe last year. 
Increase was due to weather-related issues 
38% lower for 2018 total compared to 2017 
Curfew Violations 
19 curfew violations in October/November 2018 
For 2018, 56 violations and 32 have been penalized 
Fly Quiet Program 
Scores airlines based on noise.  Lowest score was Jet Blue due to their curfew violations 
73% of noise complaints in 2018 came from 19 households 
Part 150 Update 
An update will be presented at the February meeting 
The next committee meeting will be in February – date TBD” 
 
Information Item: Susan Bugbee, annual meeting is in March, 8 positions come up 
every other year. Draft ballot available next meeting in February. Requirement is that 
candidates must have attended and signed in at least two meetings in the past 12 
months. Please prepare a short statement about yourself and email susan and we may 
have a candidate’s forum like last year. bugbee@sandiego.edu contact her if interested. 
CPC is citywide and good to see things in larger context. 
 
Action Item 1: 
Way finding from November meeting. It’s on the website. City of San Diego contacted 
us because it was on priority list but low. City followed up since its low cost. Howard 



Page 4 of 4 

Blackson from last month helped us with the knowledge. The report is on the website 
about what we want way finding to look like in our community. Key elements for the 
nodes in our community were made in the map that Tim made. Who is this way finding 
for? For bicycles, all types, vehicles, pedestrians. Way finding would be an overlay on 
the bike system. Oscar asked since this is shovel ready, is the city ready to go? Tim – 
city reached out to us so they are ready to implement but timeline is not certain. 
Motion by Sabrina to approve to send to city staff. Tim seconds, 11 yes 2 no. 
 
John Kroll – some of these signs are good but not necessary.  
Mike Gruby – keep high level look , about points of interest, to stay at that level not 
signs everywhere. 
Gary Roberts – are we doing this because the city is asking us to do this? 
David – city inquired so we are responding. This is something that doesn’t cost much 
and the city has money to do this, it is lower priority. 
 
Action Item 2:  
Bike corridor along 30th street, reviewing recommendations and  Mike Gruby says 
maybe not a good idea to keep the “sharrows” on the 30th after the pipeline replacement 
project. Sharrows should not be on a dangerous street when a safer street with class II 
route is a block away. Suggestion is class III sharrows don’t need to be in certain 
places. 
Chris Taylor lives on Fern Street. Most important thing is to direct people correctly 
through the neighborhood. Sharrows need to be there to let drivers know bikes are 
sharing the lane, the sharrows are not to show where to ride, and it’s only to help drivers 
know. Kathy is in favor of the sharrows and wants to keep them. Tim what is the 
intention of the work Mike Gruby did? Mike- to start a discussion. 
 
MOTION Kathy ad hoc subcommittee to explore the recommended changed of 
figure 3-2 existing and planned bicycle networks, Victoria on it as chair. Tim 
seconds. Susana is on the subcommittee and Chris Taylor volunteers to be on it. 
13 yes, unanimous. 
Side note by David. 
 
Action Item #3: 
Fern and Grape street recommended – west on grape  
Sabrina says to remove the deco bike station to increase safety. 
It shouldn’t take Vicky Granowitz to get hit to make a change for better safety at that 
intersection.  
Mike Gruby says ask city to come to meeting with plans. 
David – 9 or 10 weeks for city to do some research on this. 
4 accidents the last two years at dusk or evening hours here at this intersection. 
 
MOTION by Cheryl: In light of multiple serious accidents involving pedestrians in 
the crosswalk at this intersection within the last two years, we request that traffic 
engineering reevaluate the safety of this intersection immediately. Second by 
Joe. 12 yes, 1 against who was David. 
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Adjourned 9:03pm 


